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Rey Vales
City Manager

August 2, 2024

Christian Driussi
Manager

4500 SW 57t Avenue
Miami, FL 33155

Ref: Contract Renewal — Soccer Cage, LLC d/b/a Juventus Doral

Dear Mr. Christian Driussi

The City of Doral is exercising its option to renew your agreement for the provision
of offering Youth Soccer Programming Management for a period of one year through
August 2, 2025. This contract renewal will be under the same terms and conditions as
the original contract.

The City of Doral wishes to thank you for your continued services. It is fully
recognized that on occasions you have gone over and above that of which was
expected of you in your efforts to provide the best possible service to the City of
Doral community.

Please kindly acknowledge receipt of this notice by signing in the corresponding area
below and returning an original copy to my office at your earliest possible convenience.

Rey Valdes
City Manager

Sincerely,

Acknowledgement: Having received, read, and understood the terms of this
notice, |, intending to bind Doral Soccer Club, hereby execute this notice as of the

@ 2119124

Christian Driussi Date

8401 Northwest 53" Terrace o Doral, Florida 33166 e (305) 593-6725
www.cityofdoral.com
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Memorandum
Date: August 2, 2024
To: Erin Sullivan, Parks & Recreation Director
From: Chris Hovde, Superintendent of Recreation
Subject: Contract Renewal — Soccer Cage, LLC d/b/a Juventus Doral — Youth Soccer

Program Management

Juventus Doral provides Youth Soccer Programming at Doral Legacy Park. They have
been offering soccer programming at Doral Legacy Park since 2018. After being
awarded in the most recent competitive bid process for Youth Soccer Programming
Management, we entered into an agreement on July |4, 202| with a notice to proceed
date taking effect August 2, 2021. The current agreement is set to expire on August 2,
2024.

Juventus Doral has provided excellent instructional youth soccer programming and
communicates well to participants as well as our staff. The partnership is beneficial for
all parties involved, specifically for the youth in our community who have participated in
this program at our parks. They have also been very successful in competitive
tournaments against competing clubs.

It is my recommendation that the City renew its contract with Juventus Doral for the
first of the two one (l) year renewals of the existing agreement (attached), with the
new agreement ending August 2, 2025.

Attachments

Professional Services Agreement

Resolution No. 21-102

Notice to proceed (program began on August 2, 2021)
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